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This research work is an endeavor to analyze critical thought 
and creative literature of renowned Hindi poet and literary 
thinker Gajanan Madhav Muktibodh while tracing the creative-
process from the entry point of his Ek Sahityik kee Diary. In 
this diary, Muktibodh seems to inquire about his own artistic 



praxis, creative pathos and critical tendencies. Hence, this 
creative piece envisages the problems and challenges which come 
before the writer during the process of writing. In this way, 
this creative piece unravels the deep hidden immanent processes 
in the process of writing. Therefore, it seems full of 
possibilities to think about this diary within the disciplinary 
bounds of Literary Art as a study of creative writing. 

This research work underlines how Muktibodh’s intervention in 
this diary explores the autonomy of aesthetics by shattering the 
pre-determined historical inevitabilities of his era (the era of 
cold-war in Hindi literature). This research propose that Ek 
Sahityik kee Diary is a consequential product of this 
exploration of aesthetics (politicization of aesthetics) where 
Muktibodh has shattered the hypostatized dichotomy of fiction 
and non-fiction while implanting a genre of fictionalized non-
fiction in the journal of his creative writing. Hence, this 
research work investigates that the experimental genre of this 
document highlights reconstruction of new cultural situations 
with the emergence of new genre as “social language.” This 
thesis attempts to inquire the materiality of the “social 
language” of Ek Sahityik Kee Dairy. 

This research notes that in addition to the explication of 
aesthetic values this diary also transgresses the traditional 
genre of diary. It is precisely because of this transgression, 
this diary could not be called journal in a traditional sense of 
the word. While dealing with the question of journal this 
research attempts to investigate the dangerous metamorphosis of 
a self before whom Muktibodh is unapt and vulnerable in his 
diary. Thesis argues that this dangerous metamorphosis of self 
is his Other who erupts as abnormal (असामा�य) in Muktibodh’s 
diary. Thesis critically analyses the polemical dialogue between 
self (I or ego of the author as normal) and his Other (counter-
ego as abnormal) in this diary. This research argues that this 
eruption of abnormal as counter-ego is an eruption of infinity 
as truth. While theorizing Muktibodh’s writing and thought-
process around Alain Badiou’s Truth-Event this research 
establishes this diary as a document of critical inquiry of 
artistic procedure of Muktibodh’s literary praxis through the 
mode of intervention by the author himself. 

In this way, through this research work I attempt to reflect 
upon the tracing as intervention of creative process in literary 
art praxis. This thesis argues that the trace of Muktibodh’s 
creative works erupts spontaneously on its own in this diary as 
he reanimates the unleashing of creativity and the emancipation 
of the unconscious in this diary which he portrays in his giant 



fantastic poems. Hence, this research has proposed that his 
literature embraces the psychoanalytic moment of revolution 
which again returns in his diary as intense interlocution with 
dynamic and moving positions of analyst and analysand as between 
self (ego) and his other (counter-ego). This thesis propose that 
it is precisely because of the presence of the marks or trace of 
artistic experiences and artifact renowned Hindi critic Namwar 
Singh calls this diary in a precise manner graphical-index of 
creative-process. Hence this research attempts to establish Ek 
Sahityik kee Diary as a representational document of creative-
process.

In this direction, this research endeavors to formulate how 
tracing (as intervention) of truth is different from tracing 
of/for deconstruction. With the reading of Ek Sahityik kee 
Diary, I would like to delineates parallelism and differences 
  between Badiouian trace and Derridian trace (trace 
as Différance) while reading the creative-processes of Muktibodh 
and Ajneya (contemporary of Muktibodh) respectively. Contrary to 
the contrast between intervention and deconstruction, this 
thesis would like to argue through the reading of Ek Sahityik 
Kee Dairy that tracing as intervention entails both the 
moments; deconstruction and analysis (analysis not only of 
social but of psychic as well) respectively.  Hence, this 
research work tries to comprehend tracing as analysis in 
dialogic dialectic of Ek Sahityik Kee Dairy, that not only 
illuminates the transference between text and reader rather 
presence of Muktibodh (self) and his Other as counter-ego  and 
their intense interlocution dialectically and analytically 
unfolds the internal structuring of affects, sensibilities and 
thoughts, hence envisages transference while rejecting the 
dichotomy of fiction and reality and at last uninterruptedly 
negates the fictional and hence hegemonic nature of reality 
while encountering the truth of processual-real as uninterrupted 
creativity.
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